

AUG 1 6 2018

August 7, 2018

Mr. Rob Fowler, Chair District Education Council Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Mr. Fowler:

Thank you for your letter in which you inform me that the following motion was passed at the regular meeting of the Anglophone South School District Education Council, held on Wednesday, June 13, 2018:

Moved by Mr. Roger Nesbitt, seconded by Mr. Wayne Spires, that the Council renew the contract for Mrs. Zoë Watson as Superintendent for Anglophone South School District for a further five years in accordance with Section 47 (13) of the Education Act. Motion Carried.

I appreciate receiving this information. I would like to congratulate Ms. Watson on her reappointment as superintendent for a further five years. I am grateful for the efforts of the superintendent and the DEC as we work together to implement the 10-year education plan: *Everyone at their best*.

Sincerely,

Hon. Brian Kenny

Minister

